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LOWESWATER CARE PROJECT

MINUTES OF the 7th LCP Meeting / Tuesday, 14th July 2009, 17.30-21.00 / Loweswater Village Hall

Present:

Lancaster  research team: Ken Bell, Lisa Norton, Judith Tsouvalis, Nigel Watson, Claire Waterton
Advisory Group members: John Urry (Lancaster University), Alan Irwin (Copenhagen Business School) 
Participants:  Steve Balogh, Ruth Balogh, Emer Clarke, Geoff Cole, Jane Cole,  David Davies, Gilli Goodfellow, Holly Goodfellow, Margaret Jenkinson, Kath Leck, John Lucas, Ros Lucas, John Macfarlane, Rosamund Macfarlane, Joe Milburn, Jean Milburn, Harry Spencer, William Vickers, Jan Collins-Webb, Leslie Webb, lady at the back & from institutions: Mark Astley (National Trust), John Malley (National Trust).
Total number of attendees: 38
The 7th LCP meeting was very well attended and for the LCP a big event: the long awaited “Getting to Know your Institutions” evening! We started off at 18.00 with a brief introduction to the night by Claire Waterton from Lancaster University. Eight organisational representatives were present, including: Jeremy Barlow (National Trust), Charlie Bradshaw (Environment Agency), Sandy Brown (Natural England), Paul Harper (Cumbria Farmer’s Network), John Hayton (Parish Council), Andrew Herbert (Lake District National Park Authority), Edward Holt (United Utilities), and Helen Little (National Farmers Union). Each representative was asked to briefly introduce their organisation and tell us about who they were, what their remit in Loweswater was, and how they related to the other the institutions present. In the short time available to them to do this (5 minutes each), a general picture of each organisation emerged and there was plenty of room for LCP participants to explore issues that were of particular concern to them in the discussions that followed. 

The first theme explored centred on the “Purpose of your organisation and relations with other institutions”, followed, after the buffet, by “How does what you do or could do make a difference in Loweswater, including through the LCP”, “Significant barriers that would prevent organisations from working in a more integrated, holistic (social-policy-economic-ecological) fashion in places like Loweswater”, and “Ways we can devise around any such barriers”. Summarizing all the questions and answers is not attempted here (the meeting was recorded, and we hope that everyone will consent for a link to be added to the transcript on our website: www.lancaster.ac.uk/fass/ projects/loweswater), but the following points are worth noting:

· Organizations think very highly of the LCP and are keen to support it; 

· There is a need for organizations to provide better information on how their work overlaps with that of other organisations so that collaborations between them can become more effective (perhaps through a website?);
· It would be worth finding out who else (in academic circles/research institutions) works on Loweswater and, again, find ways of passing this knowledge on and put people in touch with each-other so that work is not duplicated (this could be done through links on our website);
· Several of the organizations expressed an interest in collaborating with the LCP on specific issues; clear aims and objectives for specific things we want to get done need to be formulated for such collaborations to come into fruition;
· Lessons learnt at Loweswater from public participation in decision making and research should be shared with other agencies, so that they might develop strategies for involving local people more effectively in aspects of their work and in achieving the joint aims of the organizations and the publics they are working with.

Concerning collaboration, this is a good place to report that on the 9th of June, the National Trust, the owner of Loweswater, called a meeting with farmers (5 attended) to discuss the management of the outflow of Loweswater (Park Beck) and it’s inflow (Dub Beck). Both the farmers and the National Trust Warden, Mark Astley, experienced this meeting as a real breakthrough in relations, and action was taken in Park Beck by the NT to remove overgrown willow trees as a result. Concerning Dub Beck, a management plan will be developed by the NT and the farmers, and the Environment Agency has offered to collaborate with the execution of this plan if able to help. This is a great achievement for the LCP, which has provided a platform for people, as Mark Astley put it at the last meeting, to “start to talk to each-other”, and to collaborate with each-other on specific issues. Overall, this LCP meeting and the exploration of the issues outlined above in a relaxed and informal manner has been a very important first step for LCP members to get to know people from powerful organisations that could play an important role in the achievement of their aims and objectives generated through the LCP. Furthermore, it has enabled the organizations to gain a better understanding of the people of Loweswater and learn about their views and concerns.

The 7th LCP meeting also saw the announcement of the small research project grants for which LCP members could apply. These grants are provided by the Rural Economy and Land Use program (RELU) and were built into the original Loweswater Project proposal. Professor John Urry from the University of Lancaster and a member of our Advisory Group (a group that the Lancaster research team meets with once a year to report on the progress of the project) announced the following wining bids:

1) Leslie Webb: “Survey of local washing practices and septic tank operation in relation to domestic phosphorus inputs to Loweswater Lake”; £4,230
2) Angus Winchester & Helen Bennion: “”Linking historical land-use changes with paleolimnological records of nutrient changes in Loweswater lake”, £6,500

3) Stephen Maberly: “Linking soil phosphorus measurements to phosphorus in watercourses”, £10,500
Two further projects await final approval subject to certain revisions.

These proposals will be presented at our 8th LCP meeting to be held at Loweswater Village Hall on Thursday, 10 September 2009, 17.30-21.00, when the theme will be “LCP Generated Research – Exploring the Proposals & LCP Achievements: Where We Are At”.
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